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PRAYING FOR MINISTRY TO THE MILITARY APRIL 2025

WEEK OF MARCH 30
Paul Bradley and Brian Kleager, Foreign Military Ministries, CO
On April 3–16, the two of us, along with two others (a friend who is a dentist 

and Brian's son, Jacob), will be meeting with chaplains and Soldiers in Eastern 
Ukraine. We will provide training related to trauma and stress injuries, offer frontline 
dental care, and meet the practical needs of Soldiers on the front lines. Pray for people 
to experience Jesus through us, for their faith in Him to begin or grow stronger, for 
healing to occur, and for God to protect us spiritually and physically.

David and Joyce Schroeder, Headquarters, CO
We will visit Cadence staff in Japan and Korea and participate in the Asia Staff 

Conference this month. Please pray that these visits will bring mutual encouragement 
and glory to God. “May our Lord Jesus Christ himself and God our Father, who loved 
us and by his grace gave us eternal encouragement and good hope, encourage your 
hearts and strengthen you in every good deed and word.” 2 Thessalonians 2:16–17

Lou and Cathy Rozmiarek, Headquarters, CO
Our spring candidacy is scheduled for April 6–11. Please pray for the candidates 

who are traveling to Colorado to participate. We need the Lord's guidance and wisdom 
as we discern whether they are a good fit for Cadence.

WEEK OF APRIL 6
Dave and Bonnie Lambert, Asia Field Leaders, CO
We would appreciate your prayers for our missionaries on the Asia Field as they 

gather in Tokyo from April 9 to 14 for our annual field conference. Pray it will be a 
time of encouragement and refreshment. 

Danny and Kathryn Perez, Eastern U.S. Field Leaders, NC
Pray for a community chaplain and his wife as they continue to wait on Jesus 

to give them children through adoption. Pray for our son, who recently deployed 
to Okinawa, to quickly find a deep community to fellowship with and light the 
darkness together.

Tim and Bobbi Bettger, Fort Moore, AL
Please pray for Tim as he heals and regains strength after his two abdominal 

surgeries. He will need to wait for several months for a procedure to reverse his 
ileostomy due to an infection. This is a discouraging setback, as we will be traveling in 
May and this will make the travel more difficult. Please pray for Tim’s healing and for 
the Lord to encourage his heart.

WEEK OF APRIL 13
Danny and Kathryn Perez, 
Eastern U.S. Field Leaders, NC

Please pray that those who participate 
in Resurrection Day celebrations in our 
worldwide ministries will overflow with 
gratitude as they remember that we are 
slaves no longer!

Angie and Duncan Sprague, 
Headquarters, CO

Duncan and I are back on the road, 
visiting our Cadence Alumni and 
Friends for our nine-week Southwest 
regional hub trip, and we are loving 
it! As we listen to people share their 
current stories with us, we are in awe of 
what God is doing both in and through 
Cadence Alumni. Please pray that we 
will be an encouragement as we seek to 
listen, love, and launch people to Jesus 
and military ministry opportunities.

Michael Martin,  
Camp Humphreys, Korea

Pray for me as I invest in and serve a 
few groups of youth who are inquisitive, 
responsive to apologetics, and listen well. 
I am grateful for this opportunity.

Greg and Heidi Carlson, Naval 
Base Kitsap Bremerton, WA

Pray for the families of Sailors who have 
just departed for a long deployment. 
Pray for their encouragement during 
this time of separation and that they will 
develop a habit of looking towards God 
to meet them in all the emotions they 
will encounter. 
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WEEK OF APRIL 20
Joe and Jill Vincent
Spangdahlem Air Base, Germany 

There is a lot of illness here in our community. Pray for quick 
healing and recovery. 

Julie Converse
Fort Wainwright, AK

Our PWOC women's study of Genesis will wrap up at the 
end of April. Please pray that the truths we have studied will 
find a permanent home in these ladies' hearts and change 
their lives. Also, the Leadership Selection Committee is in the 
process of choosing the Board positions for next year's board. 
Please pray for women to apply and for the committee to 
have God's wisdom and discernment in its selection for the 
five Executive Board positions.

Paul and Sandra Bradley
Europe Field Leaders, ID

Please pray for the ten ladies who will attend the Europe 
Ladies Retreat in the Netherlands on April 27 to May 1. 
Pray for rich and meaningful times with the Lord and with 
each other, and that they will return home refreshed and 
encouraged.

Lou and Cathy Rozmiarek
Headquarters, CO

Thank you for praying for our West Coast trip in February 
and March. We are excited about the potential for two new 
ministries to open up through our Cadence Associates Field 
Staff (CAFS) program. Please pray that ministry will begin 
soon at Camp Pendleton and Fort Irwin. 

WEEK OF APRIL 27
Deric and Rebecca Sneller
Kaiserslautern Military Community, Germany

We continue to seek wisdom about our children’s schooling 
plans for next year. Pray for clarity as we determine the next 
steps for each of them. Also, I (Deric) have experienced both 
the rewards and challenges of returning to the Army Reserve 
Chaplaincy while serving as Cadence staff. Please pray for 
discernment as I serve in this role and balance the demands of 
both my positions. 

Danny and Kathryn Perez
Eastern U.S. Field Leaders, NC

Would you pray for the salvation of several Soldiers, two 
women and two men, with whom we spend a lot of time? 
Pray for two hurting marriages. In one of the marriages, the 
husband needs a spiritual breakthrough and humbling before 
the Lord. In another, a spouse is seeking truth from Jesus 
regarding lies and strongholds. This couple is fighting for 
healing and reconciliation and needs prayer support.

Greg and Heidi Carlson
Naval Base Kitsap Bremerton

Pray for three female officers from our ministry who are 
strong believers head as they head to new commands this 
spring. As they transition, pray they establish themselves in 
Christian communities and discover who God desires them to 
share His good news with.

Danny and Kathryn Perez, Eastern U.S. Field Leaders, NC
We praise Jesus and thank you for praying for our son, who has faced legal action within the Marines over the last few 

months. The Lord has been incredibly gracious, and he is now in Okinawa with a new beginning ahead of him. He is doing 
well spiritually and recognizes that the Lord rescued him. We praise God for His work in another one of our sons’ lives. He 
will begin graduate school in August. Pray with us for blessing on his life.

Praise
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